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A Humble Gift 
of Gratitude

Perhaps the most compelling element of 
Henry Kidd’s one-man show at the Virginia 
War Memorial is his choice of canvas. Just as 

a litter represents the movement of the wounded 
under the most difficult of conditions, the scenes 
painted on these litters honor those who are 
wounded under the most tragic of circumstances. 
Born in 1950 in Petersburg, Virginia, Kidd 
is a lifelong resident of Colonial Heights. He 
grew up playing on the battlefields surrounding 
Petersburg and has spent his life studying 
America’s military history in all conflicts. Kidd 
is a graduate of Virginia State University and 
served six years in the U.S. Army Reserves  
as a sergeant.

Kidd’s art has appeared in 
documentaries on the History Channel 
and on covers of many books and 
magazines. His artwork hangs in 
numerous prestigious institutions and 
museums. His accolades include an 
award from the American Red Cross 
and a personal thank you from General 
Schwarzkopf for a piece he created to honor 
Persian Gulf War fighting forces. Kidd donated 
all proceeds from the limited edition prints of that piece to the 
American Red Cross for the families of military personnel.

A Joint House and Senate Resolution by the Virginia 
General Assembly recognized Kidd for his artwork and efforts 
aiding 9/11 victims.

Virginia’s Missing in Action:  
The Search Continues

More than 1,200 Virginia veterans are still missing 
in action (MIA). Their sacrifices will be forgotten 
without the efforts of organizations like the Virginia 

War Memorial and the Defense POW/MIA Accounting 
Agency (DPAA). One of the more poignant charges of the 
Virginia War Memorial in the Code of Virginia is to honor 
the memory of those missing in action and, as remains are 
officially identified, to accord them the Gold Star designation.

•	This exhibit will feature photos, letters, and interviews 
with family members who still await news of loved 
ones, gone for decades but never forgotten. 

•	This exhibit will recognize and illustrate the commitment of 
DPAA and international partners working diligently around 
the world to find the missing and bring them home.

Opening Memorial Day in the Veterans Art Gallery: Featured Artist Henry Kidd

KELLY McKEAGUE
MIA: The Search Continues 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 18, 2025

M r. Kelly McKeague is the 
director of the Defense POW/

MIA Accounting Agency (DPAA). 
He is responsible for policy and 
oversight of all aspects of the 
DPAA’s program to account for 
our nation’s missing personnel 
from past conflicts. In December 2015, McKeague 
culminated a 34-year career in the U.S. Air Force, 
retiring at the rank of major general. His talk 
will be the opening event for our next exhibition: 
Virginia’s Missing in Action: The Search Continues.

Leadership in America

LAST WEEKS TO SEE
D+80: Virginians in the  

Normandy Invasion
•

Clutch’s War Stories:  
The Artwork of Willie Grimes

ALSO ON VIEW
The Shrine of Memory

•
Undercroft Exhibit Hall

•
Arms for the Nation

•
Virginia Medal of Honor Gallery

Exhibit Opening September 19, 2025, to Mark National POW/MIA Recognition Day

Copies of scrapbook pages kept by a childhood friend of PFC  
Stuart Christian with photographs and news clippings about him.  
He fought in the Korean War and died in a prison camp in 1951 
after enduring the Tiger Death March.  Gift of Peg Hubband-Holliday

High Marks  
Again

READ OUR IMPACT REPORT  
ON PAGE THREE

THIS EXHIBITION  
IS MADE POSSIBLE BY

 

Altria
The Windsor Foundation

The Anne Carter and  
Walter R. Robins 

Foundation
Members of the VMI Class 
of 1969 in memory of their 
Brother Rat, Capt. John W. 

Kennedy USAF
Virginia Heritage  

Veterans Club

Would you like to join 
these supporters in our 
efforts to tell the stories 
of Virginia’s Missing in 
Action? Contact Annie 
Warman at awarman@

vawarmemorial.org to learn 
more about sponsorship 

opportunities.

DRAFT

LEFT: A photograph of MAJ Lee Harley. RIGHT: A baby book that Harley took 
with him to Vietnam to remind him of his daughter. She was 22 months old 
when he was shot down. Gift of Patricia J. Harley Patton

VALID THRU JUN 2025

mailto:awarman@vawarmemorial.org
mailto:awarman@vawarmemorial.org


Virginia War Memorial Foundation Board of Directors — 2025

CHAIR
Mr. Richard L. St. John Jr.

IMMEDIATE PAST CHAIR
CDR Kathleen P. Owens,
	 USN (Ret.)

1ST VICE-CHAIR 
Mr. Michael L. Santoro Jr.

2ND VICE-CHAIR 
AND SECRETARY 
LTC Joseph C. Barto III,  

USA (Ret.)

TREASURER
Mr. Bill Davis

Mr. Robert A. Archer 
Ms. Lacyn Barton 
Judy S. Brown  

(Mrs. Peter W. Brown)
Mr. David A. Christian
Mr. John V. Cogbill III 
Mr. Stephen Y. Dickinson 
MG Robert M. Dyess Jr.,  

USA (Ret.) 
LTG Robert B. Flowers,  

USA (Ret.) 
Mr. James P. Galanti 
Maj. Thomas A. Gibson
Rebecca Kaiser, MD
Ms. Alison M. Kaufmann
Ms. Shari E. Litow
Mr. John A. Luke Jr. 

BG Charles B. Martin Jr.
Mr. Charlie McConnell 
Hon. John M. O’Bannon III, MD
CAPT Michael M. Rand, 

USN (Ret.)
RADM Frank F. Rennie IV,
	 USN (Ret.)
Ms. Linda V. Schreiner
LTC Ronald O. White, USA (Ret.)

EMERITUS
Charles F. Bryan Jr., PhD
CDR Paul E. Galanti, USN (Ret.)
MG LH Ginn III, USA (Ret.) 
RDML John G. Hekman,  

USN (Ret.)
Hon. William J. Howell 
Hon. Alexander B. McMurtrie Jr.

Impact: You Know It  
When You See It

Thanks to your 
support, we are making 
an impact across the 
Commonwealth. It is an 
honor and privilege to 
show you, on the facing 
page, how that support 
advanced our noble 
mission last year. 

We are proud that 
the country’s leading charity-monitoring 
agencies have given us the highest possible 
marks for excellence. The awards and honors 
we garnered in 2024, including a first-ever 
regional Emmy® for Outstanding Military 
Documentary Film, are gratifying. But the 
most important honor to us is your trust.

This year marks a critical milestone in the 
history of the Virginia War Memorial. It was 
75 years ago that the Virginia War Memorial 
was authorized by the Commonwealth of 
Virginia. When it was dedicated six years later, 
it included not only the names of Virginians 
killed in action in World War II, its original 

mandate, but 
also the names of 
Virginia’s Korean 
War dead. Through 
the years, Virginians 
lost in Vietnam, the 
Persian Gulf War, 
and the Global War 
on Terrorism have 
been memorialized 
on the Shrine of 
Memory’s massive 
walls of glass and 
stone. Thanks to the 
efforts of the Virginia 
War Memorial, 
these individuals, 
and the more than 
1,200 Virginians still 
missing in action, 
will not be forgotten. 

The Virginia War Memorial Foundation 
was recognized by the IRS in 2000 — a quarter 
of a century ago — as a 501(c)(3). During that 
time, the Foundation has contributed mightily 
to two major capital projects at the Memorial. 
The Foundation has funded award-winning 
documentaries, compelling exhibitions, 
professional development opportunities for 
teachers, lectures, classroom programs, a 
public Green Space, a virtual Shrine, creative 
programs for veterans, oral history initiatives, 
and ROTC scholarships.

Thank you for your support and 
enthusiasm for our mission and vision.

Pamela R. Seay
PRESIDENT  
VIRGINIA WAR MEMORIAL FOUNDATION

FROM THE FOUNDATION PRES IDENT
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HERE TO SERVE 

The Foundation 
Welcomes Anne Wilson 
as Director of Marketing 
and Communications 

Anne brings more than 
20 years of nonprofit 
marketing and 

communications experience 
to the Foundation, having 
served nonprofits in Atlanta, 
St. Louis, and Richmond. 
Most recently, Anne led the 
marketing efforts at Stratford 
Hall Historic Preserve. She is a graduate of 
Hollins University in Roanoke, Virginia.

Anne’s interest in the Virginia War Memorial 
is a personal one. Her father, Edwin Hines (now 
deceased), was a 1966 Virginia Military Institute 
graduate and Vietnam War veteran. Contact 
Anne at awilson@vawarmemorial.org.

Lizzie Oglesby Is the 
Memorial’s Education 
Outreach and Programs 
Manager

L izzie joined the Virginia 
War Memorial education 
department in August 

2024. Already, she has 
introduced initiatives to bring 
more school-age children to 
the Memorial, including a new 
program called “Storytime at 
the Memorial.” Lizzie is not 
only a seasoned museum professional, but also 
the mother of five-year-old twins who is always 
looking for free, fun, and educational activities. 
She is a graduate of Hollins University and has 
an MFA in photography from Savannah College 
of Art and Design. Contact Lizzie at Elizabeth.
Oglesby@dvs.virginia.gov.

Virginia War Memorial 
Foundation Staff
PRESIDENT
Ms. Pamela R. Seay
DIRECTOR OF 
MARKETING AND 
COMMUNICATIONS
Ms. Anne Wilson
DIRECTOR OF 
DEVELOPMENT
Ms. Annie R. Warman

ENGAGEMENT AND 
OUTREACH MANAGER
Mr. Ben Lovelace

FOUNDATION  
OPERATIONS  
DIRECTOR
Ms. Amanda Burton

An Invitation from Joe Barto to 
the Veterans of Desert Storm

Did you serve in Operation Desert Storm? Next 
year marks the 35th anniversary of that short 
but decisive conflict. I am proud to tell you about 
a new program sponsored by the Virginia War 
Memorial Foundation. Our plan is to host annual reunion celebrations to salute 
the service of Virginia’s veterans from particular conflicts.

The first of these Salute to Service Reunions, scheduled for March 21, 2026, will 
be dedicated to those who served in Operations Desert Shield and Desert Storm.

This event will be a day of celebration and remembrance on the majestic 
grounds of the Virginia War Memorial. I am inviting you to join us, and the 

people who served with you, for a day designed as a tribute to you and as a way that, together, we can 
remember the seven Virginians killed in Desert Storm and memorialized on the Shrine of Memory.

If you have never visited the Virginia War Memorial, you 
owe it to yourself to experience the power of this Shrine to 
provide a quiet space for peaceful reflection and an emotional 
connection to those, like you, who wanted to live, but were 
willing to die, when called to serve. The Salute to Service 
Reunion Celebration will recognize the valor and sacrifice of 
Virginia’s military veterans in the pursuit of liberty and 
democracy for all. That has always been our mission, and the 
Salute to Service Reunion Celebration program is the next major 
milestone in the pursuit of our sacred responsibility.

The program will feature speakers, musical performances, 
and documentaries, providing rich context and a broad 
perspective of Desert Shield and Desert Storm. A wreath-laying ceremony and free time will allow 
veterans to remember and honor those who did not return. You will have an opportunity to 
contribute to the history you helped create through oral histories, and photographs.

Enjoy refreshments, lunch, and a happy hour reception. In future years, we will work to reunite 
veterans from Vietnam, the Global War on Terrorism, and the Cold War.

Requests for invitations to the Operation Desert Storm Salute to Service Reunion Celebration are open.  
For more information, and to be added to our mailing list, please contact info@vawarmemorial.org.

LTC Joseph C. Barto III
VIRGINIA WAR MEMORIAL FOUNDATION BOARD OF DIRECTORS

CHAIR, DESERT SHIELD/DESERT STORM SALUTE TO SERVICE REUNION CELEBRATION
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This remarkable 
public/private 

partnership between 
a state agency and an 
independent nonprofit 
ensures the highest 

and best use of every 
gift. And every gift is 
important to us and 
to the thousands of 

people we serve.
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Subscribe to  
our e-newsletter  

today! 
SIGN UP AT 

VaWarMemorial.org/ 
get-involved/ 

sign-up-for-newsletter

Task Force 2–4 Cavalry, 24 ID(M) Tactical Operations 
Center Team, February 21, 1991, Northern Saudi Arabia.

mailto:Elizabeth.Oglesby@dvs.virginia.gov
mailto:Elizabeth.Oglesby@dvs.virginia.gov


Scouting and the War Memorial: 
A Perfect Combination

For more than a decade, 
the Virginia War 
Memorial has welcomed 
the Boy Scouts of 
America (now Scouting 
America) and Girl 
Scouts of the USA to the 
War Memorial for Merit 
Badge Day. This annual 
event typically entails 

over a hundred Scouts taking classes, seminars, 
and programs to achieve their merit badges, 
often to gain the next level of Scout rank. This 
year, we welcomed a combined group of over a 
hundred Scouts and instructors, representing 24 
different Scouting troops from the Richmond 
Metro area, to the War Memorial on a chilly 
but dry first day of February. 

This year’s Merit Badge Day was an 
especially productive one, with Scouts engaged 
in such classes as Engineering, Filmmaking, 
Emergency Management, American Heritage, 
and several others. The classes ran all day, 
with Scouts occupying nearly every space 
in the Memorial. As they travelled between 
classes, they had the opportunity to take in 
our D+80: Virginians in the Normandy Invasion 
exhibit and Clutch’s War Stories in our Veterans 
Art Gallery, both making a significant 
impression. I thoroughly enjoyed watching 
these young Americans soaking in the stories 
told by the World War II veterans featured 
in D+80, and I was even more pleased to see 
them telling their fellow Scouts to go view the 
exhibit if they hadn’t already.

There are plenty of locations where these 
troops could conduct their Merit Badge Day, 
but none quite like our War Memorial. It’s 
the perfect combination: young Americans, 
engaged in learning about leadership, 
citizenship, and American values, while 
surrounded by the nation’s premier memorial 
to those who gave all to protect our freedoms 
and make our way of life possible. I have no 
doubt that these Scouts will go on to serve our 
country in all kinds of valuable, productive 
ways, and I like to think that they have gained 
much from their time at the Memorial. We 
look forward to hosting more Merit Badge 
Days in the coming years.

Dr. Clay Mountcastle
DIRECTOR
VIRGINIA WAR MEMORIAL

FROM THE MEMORIAL DIRECTOR

OUR MISSION

 To preserve the stories of veterans who  

made the ultimate sacrifice, to honor all 

veterans and active-duty military, and  

to inspire love of country through education.

OUR VIS ION

A global audience will recognize  

the valor and sacrifice of Virginia’s military 

veterans in the pursuit of liberty,  

democracy, justice, and peace for all.
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REAR ADMIRAL JOHN MAROCCHI  
MEMORIAL SCHOLARSHIPS  
were awarded to students entering an  
ROTC program at a Virginia university

Yes, Your Support Mattered  
in 2024

Your support helped us reach nearly a million people, 
on-site, online, and on the air.

Visitation to vawarmemorial.org, our YouTube  
and Vimeo channels, and our collections  
on scholarscompass.vcu.edu totaled more  
than 320,000.

The viewership of our Memorial Day and  
Veterans Day commemorations broadcast on 
CBS affiliates expanded to 120,000 households.

Our programs are also promoted in the 
e-newsletter of the Department of Veterans 
Services, which has nearly 500,000 subscribers.

More than 52,000 people visited on-site and 
another 7,200 people were served through 
community outreach programs.

EDUCATIONAL 
PROGRAMS 
FOR ALL 
LEARNERS

ASSISTANCE 
GRANTS  
awarded to 
schools for 
field trips

102 38

244
OFF-SITE 

COMMUNITY 
PROGRAMS

2025 
Events Calendar
Visit our website and register 
for e-news alerts for details on 
these events and others at  
VaWarMemorial.org/events.

May 10
Storytime at the Memorial

May 26
Commonwealth of Virginia’s 
Memorial Day Ceremony

June 11
At Ease on the Bus
Mariners’ Museum — A behind-the-
scenes tour of the Wet Lab, where 
conservation work is done year-
round to preserve the remains of 
the USS Monitor, the world’s largest 
marine archaeological metals 
conservation project.

June 14
Storytime at the Memorial

June 15
Performance — Father’s Day 
concert by the Richmond 
Philharmonic Orchestra

June 27
Hill of Heroes installation — 
Join us for the installation of 
12,000 American flags on our 
hillside, representing the names 
engraved on the Shrine of Memory.

September 11
Commonwealth of Virginia’s  
9/11 Patriot Day Ceremony

September 12
Sips on the Skyline

September 18
Leadership in America:  
Kelly McKeague —  
“MIA: The Search Continues”

September 19
National POW/ MIA  
Recognition Day

Exhibition opens to the public:
Virginia’s Missing in Action:  
The Search Continues
November 11
Commonwealth of Virginia’s 
Veterans Day Ceremony

December 7
Commonwealth of Virginia’s  
Pearl Harbor Day Ceremony

Members of American Heritage Girls Troop VA0516 
decorated and delivered cards to nearly 2,000 veteran 
patients in February 2025.

A Note About Our  
Financial Statements
As we went to press, the draft of the annual 
audit of our financial statements for the 
period ending December 31, 2024, had been 
reviewed. The numbers, which will be made 
available on our website when accepted 
by our Board of Directors, show how the 
Virginia War Memorial Foundation, a 
501(c)(3) nonprofit, continues to grow.

Thank you.

$1,722,000 — 2024 expenses 
net of endowment investments, 
cost of goods sold, and cost of 
direct benefits to donors 

  77% — Program expenses 

  17% — Management expenses

  6% — Fundraising expenses

H H H H H H H H H H H

We provided Lesson in leadership for cadets in JROTC 
and ROTC, Scouts, and candidates for Boys/Girls State.

The Virginia War Memorial worked with the Military Order 
of the Purple Heart, American Legion Posts, high schools, 
and universities across the state.

Our Mighty Pen Project celebrated 
its 10th year in 2024.

This free creative writing program 
for veterans and their families 
offers seminars, produces veteran-
written one-act plays with 
Firehouse Theatre, and streams 
podcasts on multiple platforms. 
Selected stories, plays, and 
poems are included in our 
annual literary journal.
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Who They Were: Lives Worth Knowing
The Importance of Local History
An understanding of local history is essential to developing pride of place. Whether you are an immigrant,  
transplant, or native, understanding how your community affected, and was affected by, national events is the  
first step toward love of country.

One of the most important things the Virginia War Memorial does is offer local history education  
in a current, specific, and accurate way that published textbooks can never attain.

The cities, towns, and counties represented here by a Flame of Patriotism are remembering  
their local history and the men and women to whom we owe so much.

If your city or county would like to support our efforts, please contact us at awarman@vawarmemorial.org or 540-808-6410.  
Or visit VaWarMemorial.org/support/whotheywere. 

CITIES 

Bristol
Colonial Heights 
Martinsville

TOWNS

Chase City
Halifax
South Boston
South Hill

COUNTIES 

Amelia
Augusta 
Bland
Botetourt
Caroline
Chesterfield
Fauquier
Floyd
Goochland

Halifax
Hanover
Henrico
Louisa
Lunenburg
Madison 
Mecklenburg
Nelson
Nottoway
Pittsylvania 

Rappahannock
Scott
Southampton 
Stafford

OPEN: 

Monday – Saturday: 9 a.m. – 4 p.m.
Sunday: noon – 4 p.m.
Shrine of Memory:  
Open 5 a.m. to midnight daily

CLOSED: 

New Year’s Day, Easter,  
Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day 

VaWarMemorial.org

PHOTOGRAPHY: 
John Henley  
Mark Mitchell  
Virginia War Memorial  
Virginia War Memorial Foundation

COPY EDITING: 

Jenny M. Abel Editorial Services

NEWSLETTER DESIGN: 

Communication Design Inc.

A History of the First 75 Years: 
1950–2025

Two-book volume, large format 
(16” x 10”), 200 pages,  

150 archival and contemporary 
photographs

Written by Philip Bigler,  
a former Arlington National 
Cemetery historian and the 

author of Tomb of the  
Unknown Soldier: A Century of 
Honor, 1921–2021 as well as  

12 other books

Principal photography by John 
Henley, U.S. Army veteran  

and well-known Virginia artist

Design by Tim Priddy, a former 
principal and co-owner of 
Communication Design

Limited first edition
Copies are now available 

for on-site pickup and 
delivery. Order your copy 

now for $105 plus shipping  
and handling!

Order online at 
VaWarMemorial.org 

/historybook

1

Virginia War Memorial   75 YEARS

A Living Tribute to Their Sacrifice

COMING SOON 

The First Definitive History of 
the Virginia War Memorial 

T he Virginia War Memorial is one of Virginia’s 
most important and cherished landmarks —  
a place for pilgrimage, remembering, and 

learning. It began with a vision and desire to honor 
Virginians who had nobly left family, friends, jobs, 
and school to fight fascism and tyranny during 
World War II. Over the past seven and a half 
decades, the Memorial has evolved and expanded. 
This book documents the creation and evolution  
of the Memorial against the backdrop of post–World  
War II America. It highlights the ongoing struggle 
between historic preservation and development; 
relevance and public art; political partisanship  
and public opinion.

Construction of the 
original Shrine of 
Memory at the 
Memorial — one of 
scores of historical 
images included  
in the book, along 
with striking new 
images of the 
Memorial today.

SPRING 2025



Founders Society
($50,000+)

Altria Group

Virginia Sargeant Reynolds Foundation

Chair’s Circle
($20,000 – $49,999)

LTC and Mrs. Joseph C. Barto III, USA (Ret.)  

Training Modernization Group

The E. Rhodes and Leona B. Carpenter 

Foundation

The Chrisman Family Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Christian

The Clovelly Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. John V. Cogbill III

Alfred I. duPont Foundation Inc.

Wilbur Moreland Havens  

Charitable Foundation

Massey Family Foundation

Robins Foundation

Ms. Linda V. Schreiner  and 

Dr. Serge Schreiner

The Widgeon Foundation

Eternal Flame Federation
($5,000 – $19,999)

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene G. Bowles*

The Ruth Camp Campbell Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Jay E. Coffman

Dignity Memorial — Woody and Nelsen 

Funeral Homes

MG and Mrs. Robert M. Dyess Jr.,  

USA (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. George K. Frischkorn

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce C. Gottwald

Hourigan Construction

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Luke Jr.

Hon. Alexander B. McMurtrie Jr.

Mraz Charitable Trust

Carolyn Binns Pulliam Trust  

Mr. Walter M. Pulliam Jr.

Anne Carter Robins and Walter R.  

Robins Jr. Foundation

The Rock Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Michael B. Rollston

The William H. – John G. – Emma Scott 

Foundation

The Sharp Family Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Richard St. John Jr.

TowneBank Foundation

Truist

Universal Leaf Foundation

Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 6364

Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 8529

Virginia Humanities

Mr. and Mrs. Marcus M. Weinstein

Ring of Honor
($2,500 – $4,999)

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Y. Dickinson

The Jane and Arthur Flippo Foundation

Ms. Joyce Inge French

Mr. and Mrs. Jon C. Hatfield

Mrs. Joseph R. Inge

Mr. and Mrs. Harry Jaeger+

Mr. Thomas N. P. Johnson  

War Heroes Initiatives Fund at the 

Charlottesville Area Community 

Foundation*

Ms. Alison M. Kaufmann  and 

Mr. Brian Rice

Mr. and Mrs. John E. Kemper*

Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Musick

Dr. and Mrs. John R. Nelson*

Old Dominion Electric Cooperative

Quesinberry Family Fund

RADM and Mrs. Frank F. Rennie IV,  

USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Santoro Jr.

Ms. Mary Ann Coates Smith

Mr. and Mrs. G. Ken Sutton

Tuckahoe Garden Club of Westhampton

Mrs. John W. West III

Ms. Mary Ann Wilson

Standard Bearers
($1,000 – $2,499)

A & A Mechanical

Mr. and Mrs. Franco R. Ambrogi

American Legion Post 79

American Legion Riders Post 1976

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Andrews Jr.

Col. and Mrs. Robert A. Archer, USA (Ret.) 

Blue Ridge Beverage Co.

Col. Robert E. Arnold

Mr. and Mrs. Walter H. Bass III

Richard and Juanita Beadles Family Fund*

Lt. Col. Gerald J. Berry

Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Bingley Jr.

Blair Construction Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. J. Alfred Broaddus Jr.

Mrs. Peter W. Brown

Mr. Thomas R. Brown*

Ms. RoseMarie A. Bundy

Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. Carnes

C. W. Cauley and Son Inc.

City of Colonial Heights

DAV Department of Virginia Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. James R. Daniel III

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Davis  

Supporting Strategies

Mr. G. Brooke Doggett 

Ms. Mary Jane Elkins

Mr. John Elliker

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Fittipaldi

LTG and Mrs. Robert B. Flowers,  

USA (Ret).

Mr. and Mrs. John Hunter Frischkorn 

CDR Paul E. Galanti, USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. L. Meriwether German

Maj. and Mrs. Thomas A. Gibson

MG LH Ginn III, USA (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gracik Jr.

Ms. Margaret C. Hager

Ms. Anne C. Hamlett

Mr. and Mrs. Orthea Harcum

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher E. Harris

Mr. Willard C. Hoagland III

Mr. Timothy Ireland

James River Nurseries Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Kenny Janes  

UBS Financial Services

Ms. Leslie Johnson-Killion

Dr. Rebecca S. Kaiser  and 

Mr. Jason Kaiser

Capt. and Mrs. Christopher D.  

Knaggs, USN

Sgt. and Mrs. James C. Lester,  

USMC (Ret.)*

Ms. Shari E. Litow  and  

Mr. David Aschheim

Ms. Martha Martin

Mr. Roy M. Martin Jr.

Mr. Charles McConnell  and  

Ms. Amanda Healy

BG and Mrs. John W. Mountcastle,  

USA (Ret.)

CDR James A. Nichols

Hon. and Mrs. John M. O’Bannon III

Ms. Deanna Owens

CDR Kathleen P. Owens, USN (Ret.)  and 

CAPT Paul Haebler, USN (Ret.)

Col. James G. Perlmutter

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Phillips  

UBS Financial Services

Mr. and Mrs. James Phlegar 

Capt. and Mrs. Michael M. Rand,  

USN (Ret.)

Ms. Susan Robertson

Mrs. Jay W. Robinson

Drew Ross Memorial Foundation

Ms. Jone St. John

Ms. Barbara Satterwhite

Ms. Pam Seay  and Mr. Warren Seay

Mr. J. Clay Stiles

Mr. and Mrs. Gary E. Thompson 

Three Chopt Garden Club

Ms. Kathryn Thurman

Hon. and Mrs. Peter L. Trible

Mr. and Mrs. John D. Veatch 

Veterans of Foreign Wars Battlefield  

Post 9808

Mr. and Mrs. William D. Wheeler

LTC and Mrs. Ronald O. White, USA (Ret.) 

Southside Electric Cooperative

Mr. and Mrs. Fritz Will

Ms. Isabella Guthrie Witt

Ms. Nancy S. Wood

Defenders 
($500 – $999)

Amazon RIC3 Fulfillment Center

American Legion Post 146

American Legion Post 284

Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Adler

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Baronian Jr.

Ms. Lacyn Barton  and Mr. Daniel Barton

Mr. Paul Bowen

The Boxwood Garden Club

MSgt Michael E. Brookman

Mr. and Mrs. Wymond Cabell

Ms. Christine Cardoza

Ms. Jennifer Childress

Coleman Brothers Flowers Inc.

Mr. John Conmy

Mr. and Mrs. Willson Craigie

Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Cross

Ms. Rebecca D’Angelo

Ms. Maureen Denlea

Mr. Edward J. Desch

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Jay Donlan Jr.

Hon. and Mrs. John S. Edwards

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Erskine

Fauquier County

RDML and Mrs. John G. Hekman,  

USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Bernie L. Henderson Jr.

Col. James W. Hopper

Hon. and Mrs. William J. Howell

Col. and Mrs. Frederick E. Johnston 

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Judd

Gen. and Mrs. John P. Jumper 

Mr. Malcolm T. Kerley

Mr. David W. Larmore

Mr. and Mrs. George L. Mahoney

BG and Mrs. Charles B. Martin Jr.

Mr. William J. Martin

Mr. and Mrs. William Carter McAllister

Midlothian Ruritan Club

Ms. Judy C. Owens

Melanie and Harold Payne Charitable Fund

MAJ Raymond M. Pettway III, USA (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. William G. Poston

Mr. John H. Price III

Ms. Debra Prillaman

Mr. Thomas W. Rabaut

Mr. and Mrs. Randolph N. Reynolds+

Mr. F. W. Richards Jr.

Mr. Thomas A. Scott

Mr. and Mrs. George J. Smith III

The Snead Family Foundation

South Richmond American Legion  

Post 137

Mr. and Mrs. Meade A. Spotts  

Carneal-Drew Foundation 

Mr. and Mrs. William T. Stuart Jr.

William Taylor Chapter,  

Daughters of the American Revolution

Ms. Amy Thomas

Ms. Donna Thrift  and Mr. Wade Thrift

Trail Angel Foundation

Ms. Laura Wingold

Woodfin Heating Inc.

Patriots 
($250 – $499)

28 Media

American Legion Post 148

Ms. Elizabeth Askew

Mr. Lee Ball

Ms. Roberta Bashaw

Mr. John D. Bean

Ms. Amanda Burton

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Burton

Mr. James W. Bynum

Ms. Royce Claytor

CWO4 David R. Coffield, USN (Ret.)

Communication Design Inc.

Ms. Brenda Cornwell

Mr. and Mrs. C. A. Crookshanks II

Ms. Janet Cross

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Crumpler

Rev. Dr. Donald D. Denton Jr.

Ms. Marsha Felton

LTC and Mrs. Joseph N. Flanz, USA (Ret.)

Flash Color Imaging

Mr. Andrew A. Gaeta 

Ms. Charlene Garcia

Mr. and Mrs. Nat Hamner*

Mr. Randy Harritan
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C O NT IN U ED O N B AC K

Thank you for a record-breaking 2024.

Your support has made the Virginia War Memorial the premier state 
memorial in the country. Virginia’s veterans deserve nothing less. 

Virginia has the second-largest active-duty population in the 
country. The Commonwealth is also home to more than 700,000 veterans. 
Our active-duty, reserve, and military veterans follow generations of men 
and women who have served at home and abroad. By example, they inspire 
love of country in current and future generations. Our vision is that a global 
audience will recognize the valor and sacrifice of Virginia’s military veterans 
in the pursuit of liberty, democracy, justice, and peace.

We gratefully acknowledge the total giving of the following individuals 
and institutions who made gifts and pledges of $250 or more during the 2024 
calendar year to the Virginia War Memorial Foundation, a 501(c)(3) nonprofit. 

We recognize multi-year pledges for their full amounts in the year they are 
made. Subsequent payments are recognized for their cash values.

If your name is not listed, it may be because we made a mistake, you 
asked that your gift be anonymous, or your gift was recorded before January 1, 
2024, or after December 31, 2024. We are aware of delays in receiving physical 
checks in the mail. If we have made a mistake, or if you believe your donation 
has been lost in the mail, please accept our apologies, and advise Annie R. 
Warman at 540-808-6410 or awarman@vawarmemorial.org.

	Staff member or volunteer (including current and former Board of Directors)

	* 	 Funds given through The Community Foundation Serving Richmond and Central Virginia 
	+ 	 Deceased 

H H H H H H H H H H H H H H H H H H

The Walkway of Honor

Donors who purchased bricks on our 
Walkway of Honor in 2024 are 
included in the giving levels above. 

Contributions toward bricks on the Walkway 
of Honor are tax deductible, with the 
exception of the purchase of replica bricks.

There are heroes among us worthy of 
recognition. There are people we have lost 
who should be remembered. There are 
dates that should be commemorated. You 
can purchase a brick to be placed on our 
Walkway of Honor for any of these  
(or other) reasons. Your brick purchase 
directly benefits our core mission programs.

To purchase a brick, contact Ben 
Lovelace at blovelace@vawarmemorial.org  
or call 804-786-1482.

mailto:awarman@vawarmemorial.org
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Ms. Barbara N. Howard  and 

Dr. Christopher Howard

Mr. and Mrs. Mark W. James

BG William C. Jones, USAF (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Yancey Jones

Mr. Jonathan E. Kennedy 

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh D. Keogh

CWO3 Michael A. Kord, USMC (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lanciault

LCDR Frances Caroline Lane, USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Fontaine Broun Lawson

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Luke

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas E. Martenstein

Mr. Gary Lee Martin

Mr. Stuart B. Morrell+

Mr. Joseph F. Morrissette

Mr. and Mrs. William M. Moslow Sr.

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne R. Motsek

Ms. Barbara Murphy

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Omohundro

Dr. and Mrs. Alan M. Padgett

Paralyzed Veterans of America,  

Mid-Atlantic Chapter

Gen. and Mrs. J. H. Binford Peay III

LTC Richard A. Pontius

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick G. Potter

Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Priddy

Ms. Lona Pugh

Mr. John B. Purcell

Mr. Donald R. Raikes

Mr. and Mrs. W. Taylor Reveley III

Mr. George T. Richardson

Ms. Gail M. Samuels

Mr. and Mrs. John Santoro

Ms. Flora Satterwhite

Mr. and Mrs. Conrad F. Sauer IV

Mr. and Mrs. J. Timothy Sexton

Ms. Mary Lou Sheridan

Short Pump Ruritans Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Jack Spain Jr.

Sports Backers

Mr. and Mrs. Paul W. Springman

Mr. Sam Stanbery

Mr. and Mrs. Richard E. Strauss

Mr. and Mrs. John Szeker

Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Ukrop

Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 392  

General MacArthur Memorial

Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 3219  

Craigs McCue

Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 9835 

Ms. Annie R. Warman  and 

Mr. W. Neil Warman

Ms. Anne Marie Whittemore

CSM Doris Wollett, USA (Ret.)

Ms. Kathy G. Wright

MEMORIAL GUARD
Memorial Guard contributors make 
a monthly gift to the Foundation. 
Their regular support is critical to 
ensuring the Memorial is able to 
continue to offer premier educational 
programs and patriotic events.

Ms. Amanda Burton

Mr. Robert T. Colley

Rev. Dr. Donald D. Denton Jr.

CDR Paul E. Galanti, USN (Ret.)

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Gracik Jr.

Mr. Randy Harritan

Mr. and Mrs. Kenny Janes

Mr. W. Timothy Liles

Ms. Martha Martin

BG and Mrs. John W. Mountcastle,  

USA (Ret.)

Ms. Lona Pugh

Mr. Asad Quasem

Capt. and Mrs. Michael M. Rand,  

USN (Ret.)

Ms. Rosalva Rodriguez Richardson

Ms. Mary Lou Sheridan

Ms. Amy Thomas

Mr. Dan Thomas

Ms. Mary-Michael Wachur

Ms. Annie R. Warman  and  

Mr. W. Neil Warman

Mr. and Mrs. Carsten de Wolff

TRIBUTE GIFTS
The memorialized/honored  
individual is listed first in italics,  
followed by donor(s). 

Mr. William Trousdale Allen+

Mr. Randy Allen and Mr. Tom Allen  

The Clovelly Foundation

SGT Lawrence L. Amburgey+ 

Mr. John D. Revilla II

Col. Robert A. Archer, USA (Ret.)  

Quesinberry Family Fund

LTC and Mrs. Joseph C. Barto Jr.+ 

LTC and Mrs. Joseph C. Barto III

Ms. Lacyn Barton  

Mr. and Mrs. Bernard L. Henderson Jr.

Mr. Harry Bennett 

Mr. and Mrs. John C. Bennett Jr.

Mr. George F. Bland+ 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Bland

Mr. Stuart Blankenship  

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Caldwell 

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Lanciault

Lt. Col. William Bolger+ 

Ms. Jacquelyn N. Orgain

BG Bowlman T. Bowles III 

Mr. Churchill G. Bowles 

The Mraz Foundation

Mrs. Peter W. Brown  

Dr. and Mrs. Richard Clary 

Mr. and Mrs. James H. Starkey

Mr. William M. Brown+ 

Mr. Daniel Brown

Mr. Jerry Clark Burkhead+ 

Dr. and Mrs. John S. Peery

Mr. Harry W. Butler 

Ms. Karen McCoy 

Ms. Barbara Robertson

Mr. Gordon Canfield+ and  

Mr. Edward Canfield+

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher E. Harris

Mr. William S. Carnes+ 

Hourigan Construction

Mr. Landon E. Christian+ 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Santoro Jr.

Mr. W. Adrian Clark+ 

Ms. Cleta B. Holdaway

Pvt. James H. Coates+ 

Ms. Mary Ann Coates Smith

MAJ David R. Coffield+ 

CWO4 David R. Coffield, USN (Ret.)

Mr. John V. Cogbill III  

Mr. Frank Shortall

Mr. Frank D’Agosto+ 

Ms. Karen D’Agosto

Mr. Raymond M. Davis+ 

Ms. Susan Robertson

Dr. Aubrey S. Escoffery+ 

Dr. Sheryl D. Bailey

Mr. Dean W. Farmer+ 

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory B. Farmer

MSG Harold T. Farthing+ 

Mr. Don E. Farthing

Ms. Suzanne Feigley  

Mr. Richard Andrews Jr.

Mr. Patrick J. Fittipaldi+ 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Fittipaldi 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Santoro Jr.

S/2C James H. Fleenor+ 

Mr. Harold W. Fleenor+

Mr. Wallace Gage+ and Ms. Fern Gage+ 

Mr. Samuel W. Gage II

Ms. Phyllis Galanti+ and  

CDR Paul E. Galanti, USN (Ret.)

Ms. Ginni Mackenzie and  

Mr. Ross Mackenzie

Dr. William H. Harris+ 

Mr. and Mrs. William H. Harris

Mr. and Mrs. Greg and Sally Holzgrefe 

Mr. David Miles Williams

Mr. Marvin L. Howard+

Ms. Barbara N. Howard  and 

Dr. Christopher Howard

LTG Joseph R. Inge+  

Mrs. Joseph R. Inge 

Mr. and Mrs. Stover James 

Ms. Judy C. Owens 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Santoro Jr.

Mr. Harry Jaeger+ 

Mr. John Elliker

Mr. L. Howard Jenkins III+ 

Mr. and Mrs. Steven P. Adler 

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Bergen 

Mr. Carl Bergren 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Blackburn Jr. 

Ms. Helga A. Boyan 

Ms. Kathryn E. Butler 

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Cullen 

Ms. Jane Curtin 

Mr. Stephen Drake 

Ms. Donna Edgerton 

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald L. Ferrell 

Mr. Dan Hargett 

Ms. Alice Higgins 

Mr. and Mrs. Dwight F. Hopewell 

Mr. Stephen A. Isaacs Jr.

Jepson School of Leadership Studies, 

University of Richmond

Ms. Beverly Kee 

Ms. Paula Kiser 

Dr. and Mrs. George A. Knaysi Jr. 

Mr. David Lewis 

Mr. and Mrs. David Lyons 

Mr. and Mrs. James J. McNulty 

Ms. Beverly S. Morano 

Mr. Dennis L. Moseley 

Ms. Barbara Murphy 

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas W. Roberts 

Mr. and Mrs. George G. Rosenberger

Ms. Linda V. Schreiner  and  

Dr. Serge Schreiner

Ms. Linda C. Smith 

Mr. and Mrs. Paul W. Springman 

Mr. and Mrs. William B. Thalhimer III 

Ms. Martha Turner 

Mr. and Mrs. Ted Ukrop 

Mr. Henry Ware 

Mr. and Mrs. William D. Wheeler

LT Lucius E. Johnson+ 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Omohundro

Ms. Alison M. Kaufmann  and 

Mr. Brian Rice

Ms. Barbara Rice

Col. Thomas L. Kerley+ and  

Mr. Dennis L. Kerley+

Mr. Malcolm T. Kerley

Sgt. Richard W. Kuykendall+ 

Mr. Mark Person 

Col. and Mrs. Randall Lanning  

Mr. David Chatfield

LTG James Lovelace+  

Mr. and Mrs. John V. Cogbill III

CDR Joseph F. Madeo Jr.+ 

Mrs. Martha Martin

Mr. Roy M. Martin Sr.+  

Mr. Roy M. Martin Jr.

Mr. William W. McClintic Jr.+ 

Ms. Caroline Walters

Col. John E. McDonald Jr.+ 

Ms. Mary K. McDonald

Mr. Greg McQuade 

Ms. Mary Ann Coates Smith

Mr. Dan Mouer

Ms. Lacyn Barton  and 

Mr. Daniel Barton

Dr. Clay Mountcastle  

Ms. Jane D. Williams

Mr. Albert R. Neher+ 

Ms. Joan Waddell

Lt. James Nichols and the  

Virginia State Police

CDR James A. Nichols

SGT Joseph A. Owens+ 

Ms. Deanna Owens

Mr. Robert E. Radspinner 

Mr. Paul Bowen

Mr. Frank Robinson 

The Boxwood Garden Club

Mr. Jay W. Robinson+  

Ms. Nancy Buhl 

Mr. and Mrs. Jeb Hockman 

Kanawha Woman’s Club 

Mr. and Mrs. David Merritt 

Mrs. Jay W. Robinson 

Mr. and Mrs. Cary P. Shelton 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Thompson

Maj. Paul F. Rochette+ 

Ms. Margaret R. Fain

Capt. Andrew Ross+ and  

1st Lt. Chase Prasnicki+

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Ross Jr.

Mr. Michael L. Santoro Jr.  

Mr. and Mrs. Walter Judd 

Mr. and Mrs. John Santoro

Mr. Michael L. Santoro Sr.+ 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael L. Santoro Jr.

Mr. Edward S. Saunders Jr.+ 

Ms. Nancy S. Wood 

Mr. Russell Scott+  

Mr. Harold W. Fleenor+  
Mr. Scott Lewis

Ms. Pamela R. Seay  

Mr. and Mrs. Eugene G. Bowles Jr.*

Mr. Thomas N. P. Johnson III 

War Heroes Initiatives Fund  

at the Charlottesville Area 

Community Foundation*

Mr. William J. Martin 

Mr. Mark Person 

Mr. and Mrs. James H. Starkey

Mr. Bob Storms+ 

Ms. Lisa Storms

Mr. James Triesler  

Ms. Madeleine Bryant

Daughters of the American Revolution, 

William Byrd Chapter

Ms. Mary Ann Coates Smith 

St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church

Mr. Norman M. Vaughn+

Ms. Linda V. Schreiner  and 

Dr. Serge Schreiner

VMI Class of 1969

LTC and Mrs. Joseph N. Flanz,  

USA (Ret.)

Ms. Mary-Michael Wachur 

Ms. Joyce Inge French 

CDR Kathleen P. Owens, USN (Ret.)  
Ms. Pamela R. Seay

LT Todd W. Weaver+

Dr. Rebecca S. Kaiser  and  

Mr. Jason Kaiser

Mr. John W. West III+ 

Mr. Robert Ramsey 

Ms. Judith C. West

Mr. Ronald C. Woodington 

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory B. Farmer

All Students and Staff of the  

Mighty Pen Project

Mr. David Dolinsky

The Virginia War Memorial  

Foundation Board and Staff

Ms. Linda V. Schreiner  and  

Dr. Serge Schreiner

All World War II Virginia Veterans  

Killed in Action

Mr. Harold W. Fleenor+

GIFTS IN KIND

Caiseal Spirits

Chesapeake Bay Distillery

Cirrus Vodka

Colonial Plating

Communication Design Inc.

Groovin’ Gourmets

KO Distillery

Mission BBQ

Reservoir Distillery

Spectrum Band

Virago

EMPLOYER  
MATCHING GIFTS
We appreciate all those who take 
advantage of matching gift programs 
provided by their employers. If you have 
an employer who matches charitable 
contributions, please consider having 
them help make your gift go even further. 

Altria

Dominion Energy

Elevance Health

Reynolds Development

TowneBank

Special thanks to media outlets that 
helped us share our mission and 
stories of Virginia’s heroes in 2024.

Former Directors of the Virginia War Memorial Foundation
The success of the Virginia War Memorial Foundation has been built on the 
work of these living former directors, and those who have passed before 
them. We thank them for their dedication to our mission over the years.

Chief Kenneth F. Adams
Hon. Richard Anderson
Mr. G. William Beale
Hon. John S. Edwards
Mr. Jon C. Hatfield 
Ms. Barbara N. Howard
Mr. C. David Hudgins 
BG William C. Jones, USAF (Ret.)
RADM John T. Kavanaugh, USN (Ret.)
Mr. Hugh D. Keogh

CWO3 Michael A. Kord, USMC (Ret.)
LCDR Frances C. Lane, USN (Ret.) 
Mr. William H. Leighty
Mr. Barry F. Moore Jr.
BG John W. Mountcastle, USA (Ret.)
Mr. R. Wayne Mullican
MG Robert B. Newman, USAF (Ret.)
Mr. Millard “Pete” Stith Jr.
Mr. Jamal Thomas

Please help us keep accurate records. If you see an omission or any 
change that should be made to this list, please let us know.

Patriots  C O NT IN U ED

($250 – $499)

A HEARTFELT THANK YOU 
to our volunteers.  
They help make us the  

premier state memorial in the 
country. If you are interested in 
joining the ranks, please  
contact Catherine Allen at 
catherine.allen@dvs.virginia.gov 
or call 804-786-2060.

Bill Akers

Ralph Anderson

Joseph Andrews

Tom Askew

Eric Barnes

Stuart Blankenship

RoseMarie Bundy

Victor Calaman

Alfred Certosimo

Mike Cross

Rick Curtin

Wilton Curtis

Mike Danner

Connie Davis

William Duncan

Ralph Fields

Jacob Forton

Stephen Galyen

Joseph Hudgins

James Kisicki

Christopher Knaggs

Daniel Kramer

Randy Lanning

Martha Martin

Paul Mashack

Ted McCormack

Joe Montague

Doris O’Brien

Powatan Red Cloud Owen

Paul Riding

Tom Rummel

Mike Spooner

Shinta Stanley

Donna Thrift

Wade Thrift

Bill Wheeler

Susan Winters

mailto:catherine.allen@dvs.virginia.gov

